
Tolman Community Council Minutes 

March 10, 2017 

 

No one took notes at our last meeting. Mr. Hammer will type minutes from his agenda and memory and 

send to the council for additions and corrections. 

Mr. Hammer reported on Trust lands budget. Funds are being spent as projected with the exception of 

incentives. We are only allowed to spend $2 per student on incentives. 

Writing data was presented. We are showing great gains in student proficiency since the beginning of 

the year. Dibels data shows an increase of 7% in the number of students who are proficient.  

Effectiveness of math tutor and reading assistant was discussed. Mr. Hammer shared information from 

Mrs. Neilsen and reported on the number of student she is working with. Mrs. Westwood spoke about 

the effectiveness of our reading assistant and how she is helping with the reported improvement in 

reading. 

Mr. Hammer reviewed goals from the school improvement plan and the council created the goals for 

the 2017/18 plan. Goals are as follows:  

1. Increase the percentage of K-3 students scoring at or above the DIBELS end of year composite 
score benchmark from 69% to 73% (4% increase or approximately 7 students) 

2. Decrease the number of students who are not proficient in math by 5%.  
3.  Increase number of students reaching writing proficiency by 5%. 
4. Increase the rigor of instruction in all classroom settings.   
5.  Increase the number of students who participate in the STEAM club to 50.  
6. The percent of “evident” (or higher) ratings related to technology and learning will increase 

by  5%.  

Goals, action plan, and budgets were discussed.  

Mr. Hammer will send the goals, action plan, and budget to community council members as a shared 
Microsoft file that can be changed by any member of the council. 

Learning first planning day is on April 17. Mrs. Hansen and Mrs. Davis will be attending the meeting.   

  

  

  

 


